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Trundle Central School 
Newsletter  A school that provides a 

professional, stimulating and 
challenging learning 

environment 

Relieving Principal 

Mr Gerry Capell 
 

Relieving Head Teacher 

Secondary 

Mrs Leanne Budd  
 

Assistant Principal 

Mrs Fiona Sanderson 

Reminders 
 

This  Week:  

 
Secondary X-mas Party 
MUFTI 
Wednesday 15/12/21 
 
 
Last day of school 

Thursday 16/12/21 

 
Students return in 

2022 

 

Yr1-12 Tuesday 8/2 

Kinder Wednesday 9/2 

 

Swimming Carnival 

Friday 11/2 
 
 
 
 

P&C 

President 

Mr B Kerin 
 

Vice President 

Mrs H Orr  
 

Secretary 

Mr G Capell 
 

Treasurer 

Mrs J Randall  

 

Trundle Central School 

students were 

acknowledged for their 

academic and sporting 

achievements last 

Wednesday during our 

Annual Presentation 

Assembly. 

 

We wish to 

congratulate all the 

awards recipients. 

 

Merry Christmas to our 

students and all the 

families.  

 

More photos on the 

following pages.  
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KINDERGARTEN 2021: Ms Downes, Daksh Renjith, Braith Deaman, 

Donny Orr, Henry Medcalf (absent) and Isabelle Kerin.  

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT : Ryder Alvey, Mackenzie Bolam, 

Thomas Sanderson, Benjamin Wu, Scarlett Southon and Andrew 

Lynn. 

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT : Lucy Hartig, Blair MacDonald, Iris 

Patten, Hamish Sanderson, Alice Bridger, Xander Hartig, Cooper 

Holloway and Jennet Dorman.  

ACADEMIC APPLICATION : Jessiemae Robson, Brock Penny, 

Vashti Williams and Joshua Lynn.  

 

ACADEMIC APPLICATION : Matthew Moloney, MacKenzie Smith, 

Narella Thornton-McKellar, William Taylor (absent) and Zachary 

Clayton. 

WINNING SPORTING HOUSE : Oxley  

House Captains with the trophy - Jennet Dorman and Hamish 

Sanderson.  

SPORTING AWARDS: Encouragement - Riley Randall and Mikayla 

Penny 

Outstanding sportsperson - Vashti Williams and Thomas Sanderson.  

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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SPORTING AWARDS: Outstanding 

sportsperson - Miranda Barnes and 

Aliethea Stokes, William Taylor (absent). 

PREMIER SPORTING MEDALS: Hailey Bolam and Narella 

Thornton-McKellar.  

LEAP INTO LITERACY: Laney 

Cantrell and Annabelle Matthews. 

RELIANCE BANK AWARD: Mikayla 

Penny. 

GOBONDERY TEACHERS 

AWARD: Alice Bridger and 

Ryder Alvey. 

AECG AWARD: Iris Patten and Cooper 

Dunn. 

G & D PATTON AWARD: 

Aliethea Stokes 

SIMON JENKINS 

AWARD: Beau Longhurst 

DAISY ALLEZ MEMORIAL 

MUSIC AWARD: Mikayla Penny, 

Nicholas Williams (absent) 

REUBEN F SCARF: Xander 

Hartig 

CHARLES WRIGHT 

MEMORIAL LIBRARY 

AWARD: Austin Kirk  

CWA TRUNDLE BRANCH AWARD: 

Zachary Clayton and Lily Kirk.  

WILLIAM RUBENSOHN SCHOLARSHIP: Alice 

Bridger and Kayden Charlton-Little.  

AMPOL BEST ALL ROUNDER: Hamish 

Sanderson. 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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CSU FUTURE MOVES: Riley Randall and Hamish 

Sanderson.  

TALENTED STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP: 

Miranda Barnes for unique talent in Creative 

Arts. 

ADF LONG TAN LEADERSHIP 

AWARD: Hamish Sanderson. 

THE AVEYARD AWARD FOR DUX OF 

PRIMARY: Seth Prebendarcik  

TCS P&C AWARD FOR DUX OF 2020: Monique 

Morgan. Pictured her sister, Brooke Morgan and mum, 

Trish Morgan.   

AURORA COLLEGE 

GRADUATION 

CERTIFICATE IN 

PHYSICS: Hamish 

Sanderson 

BLOOMFIELD NOMINEES FOR SCHOOL 

CITIZENSHIP PRIMARY: Cameron Strudwick, Beau 

Longhurst, Vashti Williams and Thomas Sanderson.   

BLOOMFIELD NOMINEES FOR SCHOOL 

CITIZENSHIP SECONDARY: Hannah Lynn, 

MacKenzie Smith, Cooper Holloway and Xander 

Hartig.  

BLOOMFIELD RECIPIENTS FOR SCHOOL CITIZENSHIP: 

PRIMARY: Beau Longhurst, SECONDARY: William Taylor. 
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GOLD AWARDS: Aliethea Stokes and Jaxson Whiley.  99% ATTENDANCE AND ABOVE: Austin Kirk, 

Benjamin Wu, Cooper Charlton-Little. 

Back: Miranda Barnes, Blair MacDonald and 

Cooper Holloway. 

100% ATTENDANCE 

AWARD: Tyrone Kirk. 

YR 7 BRONZE AWARDS: Jessica Morgan, Lucy Hartig and Chloe 

Budd.  

YR 8 BRONZE AWARDS: Daniel Smith, Jack Smith and Cooper 

Holloway.  

YR 9 BRONZE AWARDS: Harrison Budd, Kiera Stevenson, Hannah 

Lynn. 

Back: Blair MacDonald, Paddy Williams and Laney Cantrell.  

YR 10 BRONZE AWARDS: Aliethea Stokes, Alex Prebendarcik and 

Xander Hartig. 

 

YR 12 BRONZE AWARDS: Aidan Kirk, Jennet Dorman and 

Hamish Sanderson.  
SILVER AWARDS: Aidan Kirk, Aliethea Stokes, Cooper Holloway and 

Paddy Williams.  
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Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What a week Week 10 was! 

 

Congratulations to all the students who achieved 

awards at Presentation Assembly last Wednesday. 

It was a stunning display of students who have 

worked tirelessly in 2021 and a real pleasure to be 

able to present many of these awards. I would also 

like to pay tribute to all the students who are 

trying their best every day at our school. 

Obviously, there is not an award for everyone, as 

this would diminish the value of our awards. 

However, the vast majority of our students need 

to be congratulated for the accomplishments they 

have achieved in class. 

 

I would particularly like to congratulate our new 

School Captains for 2022, William Taylor and 

Harry Budd. This was without doubt the most 

hotly contested election for this position that I can 

remember, and I thank all of the students who 

nominated themselves for election. I look forward 

to exploring this role with William and Harry as 

they strive to improve our students’ educational 

and social outcomes at school. 

 
Last week we also had our final ceremonies for our 

Year 12 students. It was a real pleasure to have 

morning tea and distribute their portfolios in the 

presence of their families. This was followed up by 

the evening graduation dinner at the Golf Club 

catered by our local café, The Butchers Brew. It 

was a night of outstanding speeches, dinner and 

organisation and a wonderful completion of their 

Secondary schooling. Thanks for the excellent 

organisation Miss Rowlands. Good luck in your 

future Year 12. 

 

Then it was Year 6’s turn for a Farewell dinner and 

graduation from Primary. It was an absolute 

pleasure to join Year 5 and 6 for dinner at the 

Trundle Chinese. The students all looked so grown 

up and it was amazing to watch as our Primary 

students interacted as a social cohort of young 

adolescence. A special thanks to Mr Sam Wu from 

Trundle Chinese who donated the meals for this 

evening. It was a particularly generous gesture and 

greatly appreciated. 

 

The night continued with the Year 5&6’s joining 

the rest of Primary for a social evening, dancing the 

night away at an outdoor disco. Thanks to Mrs 

Southon for her organisation of the dinner and 

thanks to all the staff who were involved in the 

rest of the evening. Good luck in Secondary, Year 

6. 

 

Today we have the SRC having an end of year 

lunch and our Better Buddies in Year 6 and 
Kindergarten having an end of year party. Thanks 

to all the staff who contribute to these roles for 

their efforts in 2021 and the organisation of these 

end of year events, and well done to the SRC and 

our Better Buddies for the work they have done 

this year. 

 

This Wednesday, our Secondary teachers have 

organised activities and lunch for our students to 

celebrate their sterling effort in 2021. It continually 

amazes me that almost all of our students manage 

to achieve the highest level of our Welfare System 

and we look forward to all students joining in for 

this celebration of the great year they have all had. 

Reports were sent home last Wednesday. If there 

are any questions in regard to your child’s report 

please contact the school. 

 

This year we have three staff members leaving our 

school. Mrs Hawke, Mrs Randall and Miss Price. 

We will miss the contribution that these staff 

members have made to our school and wider 

school community and we wish them all the best in 

their future endeavours. 

 

Normal programming and newsletters will resume 

with Mr Southon’s return to Principal next year. 

Massive thanks to Mrs Leanne Budd for the 

amazing job she has done in stepping up to the 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies position. The 
Secondary department will miss her positive 

leadership style which would be impossible for me 

to emulate!  

 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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All of the wonderful staff at our school 

deserve to be congratulated on the 

outstanding work they have completed this 

year. In particular, Mrs Sanderson’s leadership 

of Primary and Mrs Taylor’s managing of the 

office and various support staff have been 

exemplary. Our school’s stable management 

enables our entire school community to focus 

on our core business of education and student 

welfare to facilitate all of our students 

achieving successful outcomes. 

 

Students will return to school on the 8th of 

February. Have a wonderful relaxing and safe 

holiday. 

 

Gerry Capell 

Principal [rel] 
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Primary  

Term 4  Week 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the last week of school for 2021. For 

Year 6 it is the closing of one door and the opening 

of another. We wish them all the very best for 

Secondary in 2022. For all the other students, it is 

farewell for now and we can’t wait to start another 

fantastic year in 2022.  

 

Over the past week we have celebrated the 

students’ achievements through formal presentation 

assemblies, farewell dinners, primary assemblies, 

disco’s and Christmas parties. Thank you to the 

staff who organised and attended these events.  

 

Thank you to the students for a fabulous Term 4 

and even though interrupted, a great 2021. Over 

the past year the students have all grown 
individually and as a part of school community. All 

our students are kind, considerate, thoughtful and 

hardworking. 

 

Thank you to all the parents for allowing us to 

teach your children, share new learning and create 

memories over the past year.  

 

We look forward to 2022! 

 

 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner and K-6 Outdoor 
Disco 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Home Reading Awards – Year 3/4 
Over the past year, the students in Year 3/4 have 

worked hard on their home reading! Last Friday, 

students who had achieved over 200 nights of 

reading, were awarded a book of their choosing! 

Congratulations to these students! KEEP READING 

OVER THE HOLIDAYS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

K-2 Homework 
Can all homework folders and library books be 

returned this week. Thank you! 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Year 5/6 Science 
Year 5/6 have been looking at properties of 

materials, production processes and product 

design. They were given the design brief to create 

an egg holder for Dippy Eggs/Soldiers with the 

dimensions no larger than 15cm x 15cm. They then 

went about creating a design, transferring it to the 

digital world using a 3D printing program. With the 

help of Mr Lynn, these were then 3D printed and 

the students will now evaluate their products and 

see how they can be improved.   

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to the Wu family for your 
kind donation! 
Last Thursday evening the Year 5/6 students were 

lucky enough to be a part of a Year 6 Farewell 

dinner at the Chinese Restaurant! What an evening 

it was! The students thoroughly enjoyed a delicious 

meal with their friends.  

 

The Wu family were extremely generous, allowing 

our students to enjoy their meal without payment. 

This act of kindness shows how lucky we are in 

Trundle, how the community work together and 

support our fabulous students and school. A huge 

thank you goes to the Wu family for their 

generosity. 

 

The money paid by the students for this event will 

be used as fees in advance for 2022. 

 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Year 6 Farewell Assembly 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.trundle-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

                                               Telephone: (02) 68921303        Fax: (02) 68921184        Email:  trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
                                                School webpage – https://trundle-c.schools.nsw.gov.au   Facebook - www.facebook.com/TrundleCentralSchool  

Page 12 Term 4  Week 11 

Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week I felt so honoured to attend the Year 12 

Morning Tea and Graduation Dinner. This event 

highlighted the deep bond that the teachers at 

Trundle Central School have with our students and 

families. Each speech and letter of commendation 

were extremely personalised and spoke to the 

students’ individual quirks, strengths and 

achievements over their school years. A huge 

thanks to Miss Rowlands for organising these 

events and to all teachers, students and families for 

making it such a memorable occasion.   

 

Another fantastic event was our Awards assembly. 

It was delightful to see students being recognised 

for their achievements throughout the 
year. Congratulations to all students who received 

awards for their efforts and achievements.   

 

This Wednesday, secondary students will 

participate in an end of year Christmas party which 

will be a nice way to finish the term. Please see 

below for further information. Thanks again to Miss 

Rowlands and Miss Price for organising another fun 

day for our students.   

 

A huge thankyou goes out to all of our Secondary 

staff who have gone above and beyond this year. It 

is endearing to see the dedication each staff 

member has offered in order to provide all 

students with outstanding opportunities, and we 

thank you all for your effort and support. I would 

also like to thank the executive staff who have 

supported me greatly in the role of Head Teacher 

this term.  

 

Finally, Year 10 and 11 students have been sent an 

email asking them to register for the 2022 Western 
Access Camp. Can all current year 10 and 11 

students please complete these registrations with 

their guardians before the end of term.   

 

I want to sincerely wish all students and their 

families a safe, relaxing, well deserved school 

holidays. Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year!!  

 

Leanne Budd   

Rel. Head Teacher Secondary Studies   

    

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Year 12 Morning Tea and Farewell Dinner 
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Secondary Welfare Levels  
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WEEKLY WRAP  

On Friday 10th December saw cold 

and cold conditions, with only about 

half braving the cooler weather to swim at this 

week’s event. A shout out to those few parents/

caregivers/friends/family who helped out this week 

(we were thin on the ground) – without you 

swimming club could not run, so thank you! 

 

THIS FRIDAY 17TH DECEMBER IS THE 

FINAL SWIMMING CLUB FOR 2021! 

 

Our raffle will be drawn this Friday also – so if you 

haven’t already get in this week and buy some 

tickets. All proceeds are going back into the club 
so your money is going back to the kids. 

Tickets are available at Trundle Pool, Trundle 

Foodstore, $1 each or 3 tickets for $5. 

Stay up to date with the latest by following us on 

Facebook: 

 

Thanks, 

Trundle 

Amateur Swimming Club Committee 

 

WEEKLY WRAP (3.12.21) 

Friday 3rd December saw sunny and hot 

conditions, even if it was rather humid… blessing 

us finally and seemed to entice many club 

swimmers to come down to the pool for a swim 

at this week’s event. A shout out to all parents/

caregivers/friends/family who help out by time 

keeping – without you swimming club could not 

run, so thank you, thank you and thank you! 

 

We would like to take a minute and send out 

HUGE congratulations to the top 5 point scorers 

for the last 2 swim meets - *drum roll please*… 

For the 19th November 2021, the point score 

winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

For the 3rd December 2021, the point score 

winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Scoring top points come from swimmers who 

improve on their own best times significantly (by 

more than 2 seconds) and/or by improving their 

best time in more than one event each week. So, 

continue to swim to your absolute best each week 

and who knows, you might see your name 

published! 

 

A Reminder to those swimmers who have been 

regularly coming to Squad Training – this will be 

on again this Wednesday afternoon (8th Dec) from 

4 - 5pm with Mr Burley encouraging swimmers to 

increase their endurance and race fitness in his 

session.  

For anyone considering bringing their swimmers 

along, please be aware that the training session can 

be quite demanding, with most sessions requiring 

swimmers to complete something like 1400m (or 

56 laps) worth of swimming almost continuously 

for an hour. The intention of this training is to 

develop the required fitness and stamina for those 

intending to qualify in competitions outside of the 

weekly Trundle Swim Club meets e.g. NSW 

Western Region or State swimming carnivals. 

Training will also help to improve swimmer’s times 

each week in Club meets, however, if your 

swimmer is not at the required level for Mr 
Burley’s training – have no fear! You can also 

simply go to the pool as much as possible and 

encourage practicing of strokes, or swimming as 

many laps as they can manage. This regular 

practice will also improve their fitness and their 

performance each week. 

Thomas Sanderson 

Mackenzie Bolam 

Narrella Thornton-McKellar 

Alex Stevenson 

Harry Quade 

Christian Boyland 

Reuben Kelly 

Carmel Kelly 

Xavier Gaut 

Harry Budd 
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R & M MAWBEY 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS 

Licence No.EC21789 
 

Bob and Anne wish to make known to all that we are retiring in January.  

Making a sea-change to Port Macquarie to be closer to our families.  

We will miss the Central West , the wide open countryside and its’ people the most 

A very big Thankyou  to the communities of Tullamore, Tottenham, 

Trundle  

and surrounds  for your valued custom over the past 42 years and for the  

privilege to be of service. 

Wishing you all a 
 

and a 

Applications for this position close on Tuesday 14th 

Dec at 11.59pm 
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